
 
 

August 26, 2013 

 

Dr. Robert Cosby 

c/o U.S. Preventive Services Task Force 

Agency for Healthcare Research and Quality 

540 Gaither Road 

Rockville, MD 20850 

 

Subject:  USPSTF DRAFT Recommendation Statement Screening for Lung Cancer; Comments of the 

American College of Radiology 
 

Dear Members of the U.S. Preventive Services Task Force: 
 

On behalf of the American College of Radiology (ACR)τa professional organization representing more 

than 35,000 radiologists, radiation oncologists, interventional radiologists, nuclear medicine physicians, 

and medical physicistsτwe appreciate the opportunity to submit comments regarding the July 30, 2013 

draft recommendation statement of the !ƎŜƴŎȅ ŦƻǊ IŜŀƭǘƘŎŀǊŜ wŜǎŜŀǊŎƘ ŀƴŘ vǳŀƭƛǘȅΩǎ ό!Iwvύ U.S. 

Preventive Services Task Force (USPSTF) on screening for lung cancer.   The ACR strongly supports the 

USPSTF draft recommendation of Grade B for low-dose computed tomography (CT) lung cancer 

screening of high risk patients; we agree that a strong body of evidence, including published National 



NLST Data Used in the Development of the Draft Recommendation 

ACR recognizes that an important component of the success of NLST was the use of appropriate follow-
up protocols for positive findings and clear criteria for performing invasive procedures.  To maximize the 
greatest number of beneficial 


